
The date change avoided
weather and scheduling
problems in September,
Hanten said. The location
change opened up a larger,
open venue in the center of
town to attract bigger bands
and more vendors.

“Memorial Park is such a
beautiful part of town. It has
great parking, and it’s within
walking distance for half of
Yankton,” he said. “And now,
we have three major sum-
mer events with Ribfest in
June, the Fourth of July cele-
bration and Riverboat Days
in August.”

Hanten said he will resign
from the board this month to
make way for new blood.
However, he will help line up
the 2015 Ribfest.

“It will continue to be
held on the first Saturday in
June at Memorial Park. It will
remain a one-day event this
year, but the plan is to in-
crease it to two days in fu-
ture years,” he said.

“(Rock band) Hairball will
be coming back, and we will
also feature the local bands.
We will have many more
food vendors, and we will
have one large stage instead
of two stages.”

Ribfest’s success proves
the importance of acting
boldly, Hanten said. He tries
to share that message with
others in Yankton and
beyond.

“The best thing I can do
is encourage people to take
risks and try something
new,” he said. “We can’t be
afraid that something may
not work. If it doesn’t, then
we just move on to the next
thing.”

LENDING A HELPING HAND
Hanten shows a passion

for encouraging entrepre-
neurs, especially young peo-
ple, to become a vital part of
Yankton’s mix.

“We want them to create
businesses here rather than
on the East or West Coast.
We want to inspire them, to
connect to what we are
doing here so they don’t feel
they need to leave,” he said.

“We have people who are
starting businesses in their
basements and online. Many
of these things are invisible
in our community. We want

to shine a light on the peo-
ple who are doing cool
things.”

Yankton needs to realize
its full potential and pro-
mote itself, Hanten said.

“You hear people say, it
can’t happen here in Yank-
ton. I say, ‘Why can’t it?’” he
said. “We have the river, lake
and downtown. Yankton has
a set of (historic) buildings
that people would die for.”

In addition, Yankton en-
joys a strong, diverse eco-
nomic and cultural base,
Hanten said.

“We have strong medical,
manufacturing, banking and
tourism. You tie it together
into one package, and you
see that we’re pretty spe-
cial,” he said.

“We’re further ahead
than other communities.
There are a lot of things that
are our strengths. Let’s own
them and make them grand.
Let’s tell our story.”

CREATING OPPORTUNITIES
Hanten created busi-

nesses as a teenager, and he
has taken his entrepreneur-
ial spirit in new directions.

• He chairs Two Bridges
Capital, a South Dakota-
based angel fund providing
capital for start-up busi-
nesses with a potential for
high growth. The fund has 16
investors and looks at a vari-
ety of deals, particularly
companies in South Dakota
or willing to relocate here.

• Hanten has also worked
with the national One Million
Cups organization. The local
programs meet at 9 a.m.
Wednesdays in the Avera
Professional Office Pavilion
and focus on helping those
with innovative ideas.

“One Million Cups invites
local entrepreneurs to give a
six-minute presentation on
their start-up company, in-
cluding their problems,” he
said. “Then, we allow 20 min-
utes for others to give ad-
vice and to address those
problems.”

At a recent One Million

Cups meeting, a U.S. Prop-
erty official announced the
former downtown Yankton
post office will be converted
into 17 residential units,
3,000 square feet of retail
space and parking.

In addition, the local One
Million Cups discussions
have raised the idea of creat-
ing shared work space for
entrepreneurs.

With 15,000 residents,
Yankton stands out among
One Million Cups chapters,
Hanten said. “I think we’re
the smallest community in
the nation to a have a One
Million Cups program,” he
said.

• Hanten helped start a
Friday morning coffee group
at the Hy-Vee restaurant. The
gatherings help create com-
munity and find ways to
build a better business cli-
mate in Yankton, he said. 

• Last March, Hanten
founded Think 29, a media
and events company focused
on building the entrepreneur-
ial and investor community in
the northern Interstate 29
corridor. The company’s pre-
mier event is Wire Me Awake,
held in Vermillion.

Through Think 29, he has
worked with leaders in other
communities to promote the
I-29 corridor from Fargo in
the north to Yankton, Vermil-
lion and Sioux City in the
south. The corridor includes
18 universities, four technical
schools, six venture capital
firms and four angel funds.

“We’re working to build
bridges,” Hanten said. “We
get ideas from other cities. If
Yankton has a need, Sioux
City could help. And I believe
Yankton and Vermillion need
to work together much more.
It would be 25,000 residents
working together with all

sorts of strengths.”
* For his latest venture,

Hanten has just been named
the first entrepreneur in resi-
dence for the University of
South Dakota in Vermillion.
He has been working with the
business school’s dean on
the program.

“Many times, students
have all sorts of theoretical
knowledge. They need to be
encouraged about the busi-
ness they want to create,”
Hanten said. “There are a lot
of bets that may pay off, but
they need (the help of) a lot
of expertise if they’re going
to hit a home run.”

The USD position is part-
time and won’t affect
Hanten’s bar. “I will be on
campus one day a week.
Ben’s is still my full-time busi-
ness,” he said.

Hanten said he doesn’t
hold any special insight into
tackling the variety of proj-
ects, although it keeps him
hopping.

“I’m not smarter than any-
body else,” he said. “But I am
excited to be around people
who talk the language of new
ideas while having fun.”

Hanten holds a passion for
his hometown, making the Cit-
izen of the Year honor even
more meaningful to him.

“I love Yankton. I’m not
sure if it’s our humbleness,
but we need to stop being
afraid to say it,” he said. “I’m

proud to live here, and I’m
going to live here. I want to
continue contributing to ways
that make Yankton a little bit
better.”

———
The Press & Dakotan is one

of the sponsors of the Citizen
of the Year award. A reception
for Hanten will be announced
at a later date.

You can follow Randy
Dockendorf on Twitter at twit-
ter.com/RDockendorf. Discuss
this story at www.yankton.net.

Hanten
From Page 1A

A complete list of the winners of
Yanktonʼs Citizen of the Year award:
1970 ......................Carl Youngworth
1971 .............................Joe Vinatieri
1972..................................Jeff Scott
1973...........................Freeman Otto
1974 ..........................George Bauer
1975 .......................Harold Levinger
1976 ..............................C.B. McVay
1977 ...........................Chan Gurney
1978........................Dorothy Jencks
1979 .........Lucy and J. Laiten Weed

1980 ...............................Irene Scott
1981..............Sister Jerome Schmitt
1982............................Laddie Cimpl
1983...............................T.H. Sattler
1984 .....................Elizabeth Rempp
1985...............Mary Alice Halverson
1986 ........................Don Dendinger
1987...............................Bessi Burgi
1988...........................Don Peterson
1989............................Frank Yaggie
1990..........................Willis Stanage
1991 ..........................Wynn Speece

1992................................Don Bierle
1993 .............................Hod Nielsen
1994 ..........................Millie Wootton
1995 ...............................Tom Merrill
1996 ...............................Ted Blakey
1997..........................Bob Karolevitz
1998 .........................Gladys Woolm
1999....................Dr. Ken Halverson
2000..........Sister Jacquelyn Ernster
2001................Don and Dores Allan
2002 .........................Beulah Larson
2003................................Ken Jones

2004............................Arletta Tisher
2005..........Larry and Kathy Hintgen
2006.............Don and Peg Schiedel
2007 .................................Jim Black
2008 .....................Pauline Rhoades
2009 ........Jack and Margaret Lyons
2010.......................Myrtle Andersen
2011..........Thomas and Jo Stanage
2012 .............Brooks and Vi Ranney
2013 ...........Don and Pam Kettering
2014..............................Ben Hanten
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anktonriends Of The YYaF
yCommunity Librar

Used Book
Sale!

This Saturday
10am-12:30pm

at the Library

ou There!See YYo

C I T I Z E N S  O F  T H E  Y E A R

75 YEARS AGO
Tuesday, January 2, 1940
• Oscar J. Chausee, resident of

Yankton county for the past 11 year,
was struck with a heart attack some
time early Saturday at his hom in
the Jamesville while going to or re-
turning from an outside toilet.

• In an effort to provide ice skat-
ing on Marne creek for the children
of the community, the park depart-
ment inadvertently created some
skating ponds on city paved streets
when water from West park lake
was turned into the storm sewers
which empty in Marne.

50 YEARS AGO
Saturday, January 2, 1965
• Highlights of a busy year for the

city of Yankton during 1964 were
water plant improvements, starting of
operation of the new sewage treat-
ment plant, a dog control ordinance,

changes in parking provisions and
planning for airport improvements. 

• Yanktonʼs Bucks took the first
step in defending their Wayne Invita-
tional tournament last night by over-
whelming South Sioux City, 76 to 44.
The Bucks will take on Wayne, the
host school, in the championship tilt
tonight. 

25 YEARS AGO
Tuesday, January 2, 1990
• State Sen. Carrol ʻRedʼ Alle,

D-Yankton, plans to introduce leg-
islation in the upcoming 1990 ses-
sion which would require students
to finish high school. Allen said the
current high school dropout rate in
the state is 16 percent.

• Doane College proved to be
the better team Saturday afternoon
as they defeated the Mount Marty
Lady Lancers 78-63 in the conclu-
sion of the Lady Lancer Classic. 

THURSDAY’S RESULTS
Due To Early Deadline, the re-

sults of Thursdayʼs Lotteries will be
printed in the Saturday Edition of
the Press and Dakotan. We apolo-
gize for any inconvenience.

WEDNESDAY’S RESULTS
2 BY 2: Red Balls: 2-22, White

Balls: 20-23

MY DAY: Month: 2, Day: 18,
Year: 32

PICK 3: 5-7-0
PICK 5: 15-24-30-33-35
POWERBALL: 17-27-37-40-

53, Powerball: 35, Power Play: 2
HOT LOTTO: 10-19-27-36-41,

Hot Ball: 13
DAKOTA CASH: 06-11-24-28-

35
WILD CARD: 04-12-17-19-30,

Wild Card: KD

L OT T E R I E S

OUR CLASSIFIEDS WORK FOR YOU!      
CALL THE P&D AT (605) 665-7811

BROOKINGS — South Dakota is one
of only a few states that have not devel-
oped a food hub as a model for market-
ing local food. This is about to change
thanks to a recent grant the USDA Ag
Marketing Services awarded SDSU
Extension.

“This grant will give producers in
southeastern South Dakota a chance to
plan for their own food hub,” said Kari
O’Neill, SDSU Extension Community De-
velopment Field Specialist.

A food hub, O’Neill explained, is a
means of aggregating and distributing
local foods to restaurants and institu-
tions interested in a constant supply of
local foods for their establishments. 

O’Neill has led a coordinated effort to
research food hubs in other states and
to assist producers in developing a plan
that can work in South Dakota. She ap-
plied for the grant after producers in the
southeastern quarter of the state indi-
cated a commitment to planning for
some way to collectively market fresh
foods in a more coordinated effort. 

The food hub model O’Neill would
like to research further is one developed
in Illinois which uses an LLC structure
which includes 20-member farmers. The
group began with only three member-
farmers selling to a local grocer. Today

the group sells to many restaurants in
the Chicago area, even though they are
located two hours from the metro area.

SDSU Extension’s one-year, $25,000
planning grant is funded through the
Local Food Promotion Program. In addi-
tion to producers, input for the planning
will be gathered from many statewide re-
source providers, most of whom are part
of the South Dakota Local Foods Collabo-
rative. The first step in implementing the
grant will be regional producer meetings
hosted by local food producers.

Any producer interested in learning
more about how they can become in-
volved in sales to a food hub is invited to
attend at one of the following locations.
(Call or email the contact below for spe-
cific times and directions): 

• Wagner — Jan. 6, 6-8 p.m., Wagner
Movie Theater, (218 S Main): Contact Jeff
Stewart at jstewart@hcinet.net or 605-
384-4443; 

• Parker — Jan. 7, 6-8 p.m., Parker
Courthouse - Community Room, (400 S
Main): Contact Kari O’Neill at
kari.oneill@sdstate.edu or 605-685-6972; 

• Yankton — Jan. 8, 10:30 a.m. - 12:30
p.m. and 7-9 p.m., JoDean’s Steakhouse,
(2809 BroadwayAve) Contact Kim Bran-
nen at gavinsptvineyard@gmail.com;

Other pieces included in the planning
grant are: 

• Local food producers, resource
providers and potential clients are of-
fered the chance to participate in a field
trip to Fairbury, Illinois, to visit the Stew-
ards of the Land Food Hub. The trip is
planned for early March and participants
are being sought.

• The group will undergo a session on
strategic planning starting February 7, in
Mitchell to build their structure. Legal
aid will be provided.

• A geo-mapping process will be used
through the Planning Districts to give
producers an idea of where potential ag-
gregation sites could be feasible, and
how transportation routes could be
developed.

• Potential clients (restaurant chefs,
food service managers, etc) will be in-
vited to “Meet the Farmer” receptions
this spring.

• Training will be provided by Dakota
Rural Action on using an online market-
ing tool for listing and ordering food
products.

• At the end of the year, if the project
moves forward, the search will begin for
a manager, and the results of the plan
will be shared. 

To learn more about this project, or
how to get involved, contact O’Neill at
605-685-6972. 

Food Hub Meetings In Area Begin Jan. 6 


